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ANNOUNCEMENT 

Colorado Contractors Coalition  

Private Construction Contract Payment Requirements 
HB20- 1046 Private Retainage Reform 

 

 

The Colorado Contractors Coalition | CCC announce that they will table efforts to pass HB20 

1046, Private Retainage Reform stating that most of the 2020 objectives have been achieved 

and a path forward post the current Colorado legislative session is underway.   

Tuesday, February 18, 2020, the House Business Affairs Committee heard a motion from 

Representative Valdez, primary sponsor, to postpone indefinitely the bill.  Representative Kraft-

Tharp, Chair thanked him for his work and that she spoke to all parties involved who have 

agreed to work together in the interim for a solution to this very real problem.  

CCC and their lobby team of Valdez Public Affairs are pleased with the response to HB20 1046 

with much of the Colorado construction industry in support of the legislation.  The work prior to 

the 2021 Colorado General Assembly will focus on the banking and construction development 

community. 

Scott Deering, ASAC Legislative Chair and CCC Vice Chair | Absolute Caulking & Waterproofing, 

Inc., commented “Though we hoped to celebrate the passage of HB20-1460 this year, we know 

that rarely is a bill passed the first year it is introduced. We accomplished a great deal this 

session including unprecedented industry support for this effort. Members of the CO legislature 

and stakeholders have committed to continue to work with us on this very important issue. Our 

goal remains to allow subcontractors to be able to invest their earned capital into their 

businesses.” 

CCC is fully engaged in partnership with Valdez Public Affairs as we advocate for the 

membership of the Coalition on several issues before the 2020 Colorado General Assembly.  

Rob Willis, CCC Chair | BT Construction stated that, “We have a full agenda that will take us 

through adjournment May 6. We will be working on private retainage reform in the interim and 

focus on candidates and campaigns leading up to the 2020 General Election November 3.” 

CCC established in 2017 to influence state and local policy makers to support public policy that 

provides for the improvement and betterment of the subcontractor business community. 

Members are American Subcontractors Association Colorado, Associated Wall and Ceiling 

Industries, Colorado Roofing Association, National Utility Contractors Association Colorado and 

Rocky Mountain Steel Construction Association 


